A Suggested Backing Policy

Every company should consider setting up specific rules for when drivers must back up.

Drivers should be trained in this policy, and be held responsible for following it.  There has been a high disportionate number of accidents when drivers must back up.  The problem compounds itself when drivers operate larger vehicles with larger blind spots.  Almost every backing accident should be consider driver error or responsibility.

Most drivers don’t even think about the act of backing up, because they do it all the time in their car or pick up with relatively good visibility.  But when behind the wheel of a van, larger truck or a loaded pick up, accidents can now be caused by the failure of the driver to take proper safety precautions.

The answer is to establish what has been commonly referred to as a “circle of safety”.

The drivers simply get out of their vehicle and make a clockwise "walk around" their vehicle prior to backing up.  They look for obstacles, low hanging wires, posts, poles, structures and even persons, other moving vehicles or vehicles likely to move.

When someone is there to assist your driver they must be clearly informed that your company policy states that the driver is still responsible.  They are to use the advice of the helper; not to depend upon them.  If they back into a fixed object or otherwise have an accident, they will be held responsible despite the use of a helper.  This includes other employees.

The use of a spotter or helper does not dismiss them from making a “circle of safety”, rather it enhances it.  Now they can tell the spotter what to watch out for.

The information, principles and suggestions contained in this bulletin are general in scope and have been developed from sources believed to be reliable.  No attempt has been made to interpret any referenced codes, standards or regulations. However, CNA accepts no legal responsibility for the correctness or completeness of this material or its application to specific factual situations. 
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